
        September 30, 2019 

14th Day of The July Term 

Maysville, MO 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

DeKalb County Courthouse, Maysville, MO 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, East District Commissioner, Garry McFee and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  

Absent, West District Commissioner Kyle White. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll and East District Commissioner, Garry McFee welcomed those in attendance with 

Kyle Carroll leading the group in prayer followed by the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

The minutes of September 23, 2019 meeting were read with Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll making the motion to 

approve. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the second. Motion carried.  

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to approve the agenda for today’s meeting with Presiding 

Commissioner, Kyle Carroll making  the second. Motion carried.  

 

The Commission welcomes all those who come in to attend the opening of their meetings. Anyone in the County is 

invited their weekly meetings. 

 

Patron Janice Bennett attended today’s meeting to discuss Heritage Park. The Historical Society has been given a 

donation from a graduate of Maysville R1. The monies will be used to do some renovations at the park with Maysville 

FFA helping do some of the work. Discussion was also had on historical markers being placed around the county where 

each country school house used to sit. The Commission appreciates all of the hard work and dedication that all have put 

into the Historical Society.   

 

Ellie Blankenship and Christy Humerickhouse of CTS met with the Commission to discuss the Courtroom and the need 

for a quieter heating and cooling system. CTS previously met with the Commission in 2018 and gave an estimate to 

update equipment and get h/c installed on the 3
rd

 floor at a cost of approximately $200,000.00. Ellie will go back and 

reevaluate what they already have and get more information to the Commission. Nothing will be done in 2019 due to the 

budget already being set.  

 

Bass Lane was discussed and who maintains the road. Further research will be done but at this point it looks to be the 

responsibility of the patrons who live on said road.  

 

Collector/Treasurer Jessica Lee presented the adjustment register to be reviewed by the Commission. 

 

Representatives from Lincoln Health met with the Commission to discuss Sunset Nursing Home. The Commission asked 

Lincoln Health if they had any updates they would like to be done to let them know. At this time they had none. They 

were very appreciative of the work that has been completed up to this point. The Commission appreciates Lincoln Health 

and the care that our patrons are receiving at Sunset Nursing Home.  

 

The Commission approved accounts payables and payroll.  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the motion to adjourn with East District Commissioner, Garry McFee 

making the second. Motion carried.  

 

With no other business before the Commission they adjourned. The next meeting of the Commission will be October 7,  

2019 at 9 a.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


